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P.O. Box 4484                                              Topeka, KS 66601
BOD Meeting
Monday, January 10th 2022 at 6:30pm
Attendance: Board members --  Rosie, Ray, Becky, Karla, Ronda, Sharon, Lori & 15 homeowners.
Agenda presented by Rosie for approval.  Vote to approve.  Moved by Ray, Second by Becky - approved.
Ronda presented November 9th minutes.  Motion to approve as made by Ray, second by Sharon – approved
Karla presented monthly financial reports for November and December 2021.  
OLD BUSINESS

Status Reports 
Rain Guards – Rosie provided information on the progress of removal of the rain guards as follows:  5801 completed: $22,715.59, 5809 in progress: As of Dec 31st, $13,687.86 (Estimate $20,000 total).  5855 & 5813 will be next as weather allows.  Removing the rain guards means that there is now nothing to prevent water from watering plants, dropped debris etc. from falling on your neighbors below.   This is a reminder to 2nd floor units, please be aware of your neighbors below as you enjoy your outside deck space.
Sewer/Water Meters— At the November meeting it was decided that a legal opinion/interpretation would be sought pertaining to repair and replacement responsibilities of items outside of the 4 walls of the units, but servicing one unit of the building.  The following is the guidance/legal opinion received concerning what the HOA is responsible for, and what the homeowner is responsible for:

PRECEDENCE DECISION:

“The line can be drawn as to what the utility facility serves.  If the utility facility serves an entire building, or more than one apartment unit, the Association is responsible for the maintenance and care.  If the utility facility serves only one apartment unit, that apartment owner is responsible for the maintenance and care of the facility.  Given that this pressure valve only serves one apartment, it is my position that the apartment owner owns the pressure valve and as such, is required to pay for the repair/replacement of the valve.”

NEW BUSINESS

Storm Damage – Rosie presented current billing (as of Dec 31, 2021) of $9,338.60 for repair of siding, minor roof, and fence damage from the December high winds storm. January 2022 billing for completing the repairs is estimated to be an additional $800-$1200.  Our insurance deductible is $10,000.  Discussion was seeking input from the membership pertaining to how the Board should fund the repairs.  The following options were presented:

Option 1 – Fund the repairs out of the 2022 Maintenance Budget

Option 2 – Roll Over 2021 funds to cover the repairs, instead of doing the painting siding that the monies were originally budgeted for.

Option 3 – Take the money from Savings

Option 4 – Loss Assessment to the individual homeowners

After much discussion and input from the members, it was decided to make a final decision at the February meeting on how to address this issue.

Next Board Meeting Date: – Monday, February 7, 2022 at 6:30 PM.  Meeting location TBA: Via Zoom or PR Basement Bldg 5861. A motion was proposed to adjourn the meeting, by Ronda, seconded by Ray. The meeting was adjourned at 7:55pm.

Ronda Klein
Secretary, PRHOA

